Custer County Library Board
Minutes
September 11, 2013







        Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, September 11th at the Custer County Library.  Members in attendance were Marlene Tucker, Mickey Schlecht, and Kaona Hazlett with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.   The meeting was called to order at 1:12 p.m. 
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  

MINUTES

· August Board Minutes  – Marlene made a motion to approve the minutes; Mickey seconded the motion; the motion carried.  Bill voiced an “aye” vote via e-mail prior to the meeting.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Kaona mad a motion to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report, Marlene seconded.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of 8/30/13 is $13,399.50 of which $1,365.76 is reserved for Hermosa and $791.65 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

August spreadsheet:  $59,941.43 -- Balance; 65.5% -- Expired
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Reports discussing the topics below and the Library statistics for August.  The Reports are attached to and are part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Department Head Meeting 
· Foundation Update
· Budget Update
· Technology Assessment
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Building Security
Trustees received a copy of the accepted and commissioner approved quote to install 6 cameras in the Courthouse Annex.  The quote was from Dakota Security for $4,151.16, and the money will come from leftover Insurance funds from the Sheriff’s Department that would otherwise have been returned to the General Fund.  

· Trustees for 2014
Doris Ann reported to the Board that the Rittbergers from Hermosa have told Bert they have decided they would not have time to serve on the Library Board.  Trustees were encouraged to think of other candidates to approach regarding service.

· Performance Evaluations
Trustees received a copy of Doris Ann’s Annual Evaluation signed by Diane and Doris Ann and submitted to the Commissioners.  Doris Ann has conducted and submitted evaluations for Mary and Janice and plans to conduct the evaluation for Bert next week.

NEW BUSINESS:   No new business was discussed.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· September 18th – One Book SD Book Discussion & Author Presentation @ 5:00 p.m.
· September  20-22 – Festival of Books in Deadwood, SD

· September 24-27 – SDLA/NDLA/MPLA Tri-Conference

· October 9-11 – Fall Book Sale

ADJOURNMENT:    The meeting was adjourned at 1:54 P.m.
NEXT MEETING:   To be determined after e-mail discussion.

Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
